GLEESON

Gleeson College Homework Club Expectations (2024) ﬁ
e Homework Club is NOT after school care. Students are expected to work on their WITH ONE HEART

homework and assignments quietly. It is not for socialising or playing games.

e Homework Club runs Monday - Thursday and begins at 3.30pm in the lower Faulkner classrooms. It
finishes at 4.30pm. Students are required to attend for the whole duration.

e Students have 10 minutes after school to pack their bags and have something to drink and eat, in
the courtyard within view of supervising staff. Students are to remain in uniform.

e Students will let Homework Club staff know they have arrived so they can be marked present.

e Students will sit in allocated areas and adhere to all Gleeson College classroom expectations, eg:
o No phones.

No headphones until permission is sought.

No food (drink bottles with water permitted).

No gaming or watching videos.

Respectful use of the environment.

Respectful behaviour towards peers and staff.

Appropriate uniform and no hats.
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e Students will have the opportunity to access support from the supervising ESO and teacher,
however, please note 1:1 support is not possible for the entire afternoon.

e Staff have a duty of care to the students in Homework Club. It is an expectation that students will
attend every session they have been allocated, and any absence should be notified in advance by
their parent/caregiver, via hwc@gleeson.catholic.edu.au

Given there is typically a waitlist for Homework Club spaces each night, students will be at risk of being de-
enrolled from Homework Club if they:

. Regularly do not have homework to complete,
g. Regularly affect other students’ productivity, and/or do not abide by the Homework Club
Expectations,
h. Are regularly truant or late,
i. Do not attend two-thirds of their enrolled sessions per term, and/or
j- Do not notify of absence in advance (parent to contact hwc@gleeson.catholic.edu.au)

Families will be emailed if they become at risk of de-enrolment.
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